March 2018

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome to the Spring edition of the Newsletter. Time has flown by, plans are being made for the new academic year
and Year 11 are in the final preparations for their exams.

We are reaching the final stages of becoming a member of the Learning Community Trust and being designated as an
Academy. Not much will change for the pupils other than dropping the ‘Technology College’ part of our name. Once
conversion is confirmed, hopefully June this year, we will be formally known as Ercall Wood Academy. | think it has a
nice ring to it!

| am very pleased to announce that applications to the school continue to rise and that next year we are oversub-
scribed in Year 7 for September 2018. This will be the 3™ year running. It is very rewarding to see that that our com-
mitment to the overall welfare of people, pupils and staff alike, has earnt the respect of others and achieved wider
appreciation. This has been achieved by remaining steadfast in our core values of safety, readiness and respect.

Year 11 are rapidly approaching their final exams at Ercall Wood. Thanks to all those staff who have gone above and
beyond offering support to the pupils out of hours and during the holidays. Please join me in wishing the Pupils the
best of luck. Their revision should be well underway. The last few weeks are very important, and | urge the pupils to
use this time wisely.

The most important thing | want them to remember is that the best preparation for exams is not how long they re-
vise for but making sure they are physically and mentally on top form. That comes from a combination of revision,
rest, exercise and diet. It is worth the work now to have the choices later. Remind them it is horrible to reflect on
times like these and feel like a ‘coulda, shoulda, woulda’!’

| would like to take this opportunity to congratulate all our pupils on the outstanding effort they made during chari-
ties week. Mrs. Athawes set the school a challenge to beat the total for last year of £2000, which was fantastic. Much
to our delight, the 2018 figure is estimated to come in at over £4000! The school community should be very proud.

Here's hoping that the summer term lives up to its name. | think we have all had enough of the cold weather and
would greatly appreciate some sunshine. | wish you all a very happy Easter break (and a sensible amount of revision
for Year 11).

Warmest regards

Chay Davis - Headteacher



KS3 Artist of the Autumn Term: Oskar

GRACE NUMFOR, ‘Key Stage 4
Artist of the Spring Term’

The Rotary Club of the Wrekin
has judged the District level Peace Poster competi-
tion.

Congratulations to:

Intermediate school winners:
1st Zoya Nadeem

2nd Victoria Mazurovska

3rd Christian Tochila

Senior school winners:

1st Aine Sweeney

2nd Charne Matthews

3rd Isabel Lewis

In the District heat

District Intermediate Runner Up:
Zoya Nadeem

District Senior Runner Up:







